

Activity: Read the following passage carefully. Answer the questions that follow.

The Ugly Giraffe

Whitey was a weird-looking giraffe who lived in a wild African savannah. His mother was the only one who never said so, but the rest of the herd sure commented on his appearance. Sadly, it was obvious that he wasn't as good-looking as them. They were all tall while he was short. They all had long, magnificent necks but his was short and thick. They had great spots, but he had stripes. They had slender legs with knobby knees, but he had thick, muscular ones. He was weird. That's all there was to it. Sometimes it made him sad, but usually it didn't bother him. It was lonely not to look like the others, and it was often hard to get something to eat, because he couldn't reach the high leaves like the rest of his herd could.

One fine morning, he was walking along with the herd, when he heard some of the other giraffes his age start laughing. He thought they were laughing at him, because they often teased him, but they weren't.

"What are you laughing at?" Whitey asked the others.

They snickered and nodded toward a pack of weird-looking giraffes.

"Look at those goofy giraffes."

Whitey looked. They were short. They were white and black striped. They had short necks and thick, muscular legs. They looked pretty familiar. "They look like me!" Whitey wondered aloud.

"Hey, he's right. The other giraffes agreed. Whitey found his feet moving toward the other weird-looking giraffes that looked like him. "Hey. I didn't know there were any other weird-looking giraffes around here." He called over to them.

"We're not giraffes." They called back. "What are you?"

"We're zebras, just like you."

"Zebras?" Whitey looked at the other giraffes, who shrugged.

"What are you doing with those giraffes? Come join us." The zebras shouted over to him.

Whitey was confused. "Why?"

"Because they're weird-looking. They have ugly spots, knobby knees, awkward necks, and funny ears."

The other giraffes were surprised to hear the zebras think they were weird-looking, but Whitey realized then that everyone looks different, and "normal" is a matter of opinion. Weird-looking and pretty were also opinions. So, Whitey said goodbye to his mother. She told him she'd taken care of him when she found him as a baby after his mom had been attacked by a ferocious lion, and she wished him good luck with his fellow zebras.

1. Where is the story taking place? _____
2. At what time of the day is it taking place? _____
3. Who are the main characters of the story? _____
4. How does Whitey look? _____
5. Who adopted Whitey? _____
6. Why was Whitey adopted? _____
7. What caused Whitey to feel insecure about his looks?

8. What did the other Zebras ask Whitey to do? _____
9. If you were Whitey, what would you do when they giraffes laughed at you?

10. Why could Whitey not reach the high leaves? _____